When Can I Charge Employees for Uniforms?
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We recently received a question about the employer’s ability to charge employee’s for the replacement of lost or damaged uniforms.  Here’s a bit about our findings.  Per Section 452 of the CA Labor Code, an employer must provide and maintain uniforms, regardless of the cost.  However, not all required work clothing is considered a “uniform” under California law.
The law does not specify how many uniforms are required or what is reasonable in regards to longevity for wear and tear.  Here's what is specified:
· Uniform maintenance reimbursement is not required with respect to uniforms of wash and wear material that require only washing and tumbling dry. 
· Employers must continue to maintain uniforms that require daily, special, or other routine laundering due to heavy soiling or use, and uniforms requiring ironing, dry cleaning or repairs.
· White shirts/dark pants or skirts do not constitute uniforms that an employer is required to furnish if they are "general ordinary type of street clothing" and the employer does not specify a style, quality or material of the clothing.
· Employers may require a reasonable deposit as a security for the uniform, with a written agreement and receipt.  No deduction or additional deposit should be required when a uniform or item has to be replaced because of normal wear and tear. The deposit should not exceed the cost of the uniform.  Employers are required to return the deposit with interest when the uniform is returned at termination.  
· Deducting the cost of uniforms from final paychecks when the uniforms are not returned is permitted in California ONLY if the employer can prove theft or culpable negligence, even where there is a signed agreement authorizing the deduction.
 

